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Meeting Report August 28th ,2017.

President Ginny Billson welcomed Members  and guest, Sam Zhao of PenleighEssendon Grammar School who is our successful NYSF ( National Youth 

Science Forum) candidate. 

-Two new Club Members will be inducted next Monday evening. Josephine ( Jo) Scully and Barbara McKeon who will be welcomed as our newest 

members are currently enjoying a trip to the Grampians. 

- Last Monday, September 4th we held a Social Night at Five Grains Asian Restaurant in Keilor Road, Niddrie. It was very well attended and we thank Annie 

Webb and Yew Kong Lye for organizing such a successful evening.

-4ÏÎÉÇÈÔȭÓ entertainment will take the form of a Wine Auction to raise funds for Days for Girls. PP Joe Albioli will be our auctioneer and our new Chef will 

speak to us.

- Moonee Valley Art Show  2018 ɀwe need sponsorship from companies and individuals.Contact Gerard Mahoney rollston@optusnet.com.au. We have 

received a $5,000 sponsorship from Andrew Peace Wines and we will use different display stands for the artworks which cost less so this should prove 

helpful.

- Woolworths BBQ will be held on Sunday 17th September. Volunteers are required. Contact  Minh Nguyen if you can assist.

- Friendship Exchange  - Scotland ɀwe still need extra hosts for April 2018 as six couples will be visiting Melbourne. . We have been asked to host them for 

3 nights at the end of their tour ( 26,27,28 and flying out 29th of April).Please contact me billsons@bigpond.com if you can assist with hosting.

- We had a busy weekend at Camp Getaway. This was very well organized by Arnold Vandenham who will present a report later. 

- I had an email from our last Rotary Youth Exchange student, Elise Pettersen. She is enjoying being home but has some issues with her knees and may 

need surgery on her kneecaps.

mailto:rollston@optusnet.com.au
mailto:billsons@bigpond.com
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- We have been invited to attend a dinner at DIK ( Donations in Kind) store on a Tuesday evening at the end of

October. More details to come.

- Police mentoring has been requested by male and female Rotarians that are currently in business or recently retired. Bob McMartin has been sent the 

information and he can discuss the requirements. Joe and Gerard have done this in the past and found it interesting and not too onerous.

- On Saturday 7th October the Spirit of Moonee Valley Awards will be presented at the City of Moonee Valley. Our youngest Club member, Mark Tognon, 
has been nominated for an award for Services to Family. 

- Ginny Introduced the Chairperson for the evening,  PP Gerard Mahoney.

ÀOther Reports 

À Care Bear - Marianne Potgieter ɀIt is good to see Raj back at Rotary after a trip to hospital. Dr Les Norton has also been in hospital but is home again 
and looking forward to a family holiday. Sonja Cornish has had a pacemaker inserted in a five hour operation. We wish her well for a speedy recovery.

ÀNew Chef ɀChris is originally from Adelaide  and has worked for two years in Melbourne. He previously worked at the Steam Packet Hotel, 
Williamstown.



CAMP GETAWAY WORKING BEE
SEPTEMBER 8TH-10TH 2017

Present PP John Walsh, PP Joe Albioli, Pres. Ginny Billson, Rot .Alex Billson, PP Patrick Honeyborne, PP Bob McMartin and Janet, PP Cherrie Osborn, Rot. Marianne Potgieter, 
PP Arnold Vandenham and Pamela.
And PP John Bergbauer (Now Bendigo South RC.)

Friday evening was the usual get together and fellowship with Bendigo South RC at the Axedale Tavern. 
On Saturday morning, after breakfast, the sound and noise of 2 large and 1 small chainsaws buzzing disturbed the peaceful surroundings at Camp Getaway.
Whilst some were busy cutting up old, fallen gum trees, others commenced trimming and cleaning the gardens surrounding the buildings.

Repairs were done on some fencing, edge boards on the footpaths and an overall clean around adjoining areas. The Chapel area wasalso attended to with plants and trees 
planted.

On Sunday the work continued until 1230 pm and, having a final walk around, the difference was very obvious.

Again, a very successful Camp Getaway weekend.

Thanks to all,

Arnold Vandenham
PP Keilor East Rotary Club

Report by Camp Getaway 
Weekend organizer, PP 
Arnold Vandenham.



THANK YOU LETTER
FROM CAMP GETAWAY



NYSF ( NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM)  CANDIDATE SAM ZHAO 
OF PENLEIGHESSENDON GRAMMAR SCHOOL

Sam Zhao visited our Club on Monday September 11th to get to know 
us and thank us for sponsoring him to attend the National Youth 
Science Forum Camp in Canberra in January 2018.  Sam , who was 
born in China and who came to Australia tenyearsago,is inYear11.
His favouriteareaof science is Biology.  He has a younger brother 
who is seven.
Samhaddonehisresearch on our Club andexplained that he was 
pleased to have learned that we raise funds to build a playground at 
the local Western Autistic School. As part of his education at P.E.G.S. 
Sam has been helping students with learning difficulties. 
He thanked us for our caring and our warm welcome and pledged to 
help us work in assisting the Community when possible. He looks 
forward to the camp and is keen to report to a Club meeting upon its 
completion. 
We thank Sam for his informative talkand wish him a memorable 
time at NYSF.

https://www.nysf.edu.au/


CLUSTER EVENTS
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Saturday, 21st October 2017

tƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŘǊƻǇ ƻŦŦ ŀǘ w{[ /ƭǳōΣ IƻŦŦƳŀƴΩǎ wŘ YŜƛƭƻǊ 9ŀǎǘ

Departure 7:30am ςReturn 6:00 ς6:30pm approximately.

$53:00 per person (includes 2-course sit down lunch & a glass of wine)

Grab some friends and family, for a fun filled day of shopping aboard a luxury coach that will take you to some of the best shopping outlets in town. A great way to start 

your Christmas shopping with no stress or worries, as well as raising funds for our International Projects

Pre-paying your Ticket is essential ςor your seat will not be saved.

PAYMENT:

DIRECT DEBIT DETAILS: IsaboutP/L BANK: ANZ

BSB: 013706   ACCOUNT: 4981 20279  

!//h¦b¢ b!a9Υ {ǘŀŎŜȅΩǎ {ƘƻǇǇŜǊǎ  BOOKING NO: 2540

Or if preferred, cash payment can be made to Cherrie Osborn 0414 459 487

Places are limited so please get in early. 

Any queries, please contact Cherrie Osborn 0414 459 487 / Annie Webb 0409 147 685


